



Upper Deverills Annual Parish Meeting
held in Kingston Village Hall

Wednesday 14th May 2014 
Present: Councillor Louise Stratton, Councillor Ranald Blue, Councillor Robin Greenwood, Councillor Richard Cousins and Councillor Colin Hirons,

Mrs. Sarah Jeffries MILCM Clerk and 8 members of the public were present

14/001 Acceptance of apologies for absence 
None given
14/002 Approval of minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 15th May 2013
 The minutes were approved as a true and signed by the Chairman

14/003 Matters arising from the last meeting
There were no issues brought to the attention of the meeting. 

14/004 Chairman’s annual report

The Chairman read out her report to the meeting. A copy is attached to these minutes.







14/005 Annual Financial Report

The Chairman reported the finances of the Council to the meeting. A copy is attached to these minutes.
14/006 Reports from Village Organisations
Emma Curtis from the Good Neighbour Scheme reported on her activities in the Parish. Ten clients have been assisted directly in the parish. She reported the good work conducted in the Parish, and also of the introduction of coffee mornings at the George Hotel, an aspiration that was included in the Parish Plan.  
Pat Armstrong from the Art Group reported her activities from the Art Club that has been a long standing group within the community, running for 18 years to date. She felt that there was a great need for art clubs in the community, not only for the social aspect but also the stress relief it can bring to many is extremely important.  She followed this with Art Group’s aspirations. A copy of her report is attached to these minutes.
Jamie Fagan from the Cricket Club reported on the cricket Clubs events fund raising and aspirations. They thanked the Parish Council for the financial support they had given the cricket club over the past year. Jamie reported that the replacement of their aging machinery with a new modern lawnmower had meant that they had needed to create a secure home for it at the end of the building. The aging roller was soon to be replaced too. He reported that they had won 4 matches and lost 3, 2 to bad weather and 1 due to team player issues. There is a new arrangement for the grounds maintenance and a new grounds man is in place. They have changed their constitution and Committee Frame Work. They are grateful for the support of the patrons of the cricket club that live in the valley and the club is now on a reasonable footing. The teams are made up of a mixture of young and old from all along the Valley.
Roger Wheeler from the Friends of the Deverills Churches group spoke on the objective of the new charity and that it is to raise money for the fabric and fixtures and fitting of the churches through the valley. They have spent the best part of a year working with the Bank and HMRC to agree their set up. Two of the churches have been reviewed; the PCC will identify and give direction as to where the funds are required in these two, Kingston Deverill is to be actioned next.  There will be an opportunity for parishioners in the valley to support just their own village church, or all the three Deverills churches, if they so wish.
David Stratton from the Parochial Church Council reported the issues in the Deverills. He spoke on the retirement of the Vicar and the rules of the Church re: the advertisement for a new Vicar. This has taken the last 6 months to bring together. Two persons had been interviewed but were not deemed suitable for the valley. A new advert has gone out and further interviews are scheduled. He thanked the Parish Council for its grant towards the magazine and the group have noted the Parish Plan comments. He mentioned that their costs were steady but maintaining the cost of listed churches is becoming expensive, hence the Friends of the Church group has been created to help with this. 
Michael Mounde from the Parish Plan Group thanked the Clerk for her help with the plan he spoke on the actions in the parish plan to be addressed by the Parish Council and the Village Design Statement that will come from it. 
Elizabeth Harnsworth from the Rural Police Team, reported to the meeting on the changes to the Rural Policing Team and the crime to date, a copy of the report is attached to these minutes.
Judy Munro the Parish News Editor had sent in a report from the Deverills News, it was read out and a copy is attached to these minutes.
Caroline Sawyer the Community Emergency Volunteer had sent in a report regarding her role as the Community Co-ordinator, this was read out a copy is attached to these minutes.

Caroline Davies from the Village Hall Committee had sent a report was read out. A copy is attached to these minutes.

The new group called the Saturday Afternoon Strollers (SAS) were mentioned and the information on their next meeting is given in the parish news all were welcome to attend.
The Chairman thanked all those for coming along and for their reports it was much appreciated.
14/007 Matters raised – for discussion only

There were no matters highlighted to the meeting. 

The meeting finished at 6.37pm
Chairman:  Louise Stratton Slades Cottage Kingston Deverill, Warminster BA12 7HE
Clerk:  Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM 9 Beech Grove Warminster Wiltshire BA12 0AB 
